
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 2 September 2019  

WELCOME BACK! 

A warm welcome to all our students, parents, carers and staff as the new 

school year gets underway. It was wonderful to see so many students 

arriving on Thursday in the new blue uniform. I think you’ll agree that they 

looked incredibly smart.   

You will have also noticed that our new branding has appeared around the 

school and in the community, which we are really pleased with. Look out 

for more news in the coming weeks around ways of keeping up with what’s 

going on around school. 

UNIFORM 

We would like to take this opportunity to remind everyone students’ 

appearance must reflect the Fullbrook uniform ethos of ‘Discreet, Smart 

and Professional’ at all times. Please remember that skirts need to sit on 

or below the knee.  If skirts are not being worn at the correct length, these 

will need to be replaced. Students also have the option of wearing trousers 

as an alternative to the skirt. Members of the Senior Leadership team and 

Heads of Learning will be checking this regularly, to ensure that the 

uniform policy is adhered to. 

“Let us remember: One book, one pen, one child 
and one teacher can change the world.” –        

Malala Yousafzai 

FULLBROOK OPEN EVENING 

On Thursday 19 September, Fullbrook open evening for Year 7 admission 

in 2020 is taking place. We look forward to welcoming Year 5 and 6 

students and their parents/carers to find out about Fullbrook. The Open 

Evening is always an excellent event and we rely on students in all year 

groups to volunteer to help out by being guides and subject ambassadors. 

The involvement of Fullbrook students is what makes the open evening 

such a memorable occasion. Letters for you to give permission for your 

son/daughter to take part in Open Evening have been given out this week. 

Further copies are available from your son/daughter’s tutor or reception. 

School will be open to visitors from 5:30-8:30pm with talks at 5:30, 6:45 

and 7:30pm. Guides should arrive at school from 5:00pm. 

MY FULLBROOK 6 EXPERIENCE EVENING 

On Thursday 26 September we will be opening Fullbrook 6 to students in 

Years 10 and 11 and their parents/carers. This is an evening organised by 

students for students to give the opportunity to find out about life in 

Fullbrook 6. There will be an insight into social activities, pastoral and 

FULLBROOK & F6  

OPEN EVENTS 

Main School Open Evening  
(no appointment needed) 

 
Thursday 19 September 2019  

5:30-8:30pm 
 

~~~~ 

Main School Open 
Mornings 

For Years 5 & 6 and their 
parents 

(appointment needed) 
 

Tuesday 1, Wednesday 9, 
Thursday 17 October 2019  

9:15am & 10:15am 
 

Please contact the reception 
team on 01932 349301 to book 
your space at one of the open 

mornings. 
 

~~~~ 

My Fullbrook 6 Experience 
– an evening for students, 

by students 
(no appointment needed) 

 
Thursday 26 September 2019 

6-8pm 
 
 

 

 



enrichment activities, post 18 opportunities and even some ex-students coming 

back to explain how Fullbrook 6 has influenced their lives. 

We hope that you will be able to come with your son/daughter to share this 

“experience evening” with us. 

FULLBROOK PRODUCTION 2020 - AUDITIONS 

We’re delighted to announce that the Fullbrook production this year will be Les 

Miserables.   

Auditions will be held on Wednesday 11 September at 3:30pm in The Main Hall. 

For further information on what will be required for the auditions, students 

should speak to Miss Lawrence in the Drama department or speak to their tutor 

ahead of this date. 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 

The photographer will be in school on Wednesday 11 September taking 

pictures of all students, and tutor groups. Please ensure that your son/daughter 

looks smart and is wearing their uniform correctly. 

FULLBROOK UNIFORM SHOP (BROWN UNIFORM ONLY) - 

AUTUMN OPENING HOURS 

The opening hours of the Fullbrook Uniform Shop, from where the brown 

uniform may still be purchased, will be as follows until further notice: 

Wednesday - 3:15pm-4:15pm   Saturday - 10am-12pm 

Please note you will only be able to purchase the brown uniform from the shop 

on site at Fullbrook. If you wish to purchase the new blue/black Fullbrook 

uniform to wear, then this is available from School Uniform Direct in West 

Byfleet. 

LOST PROPERTY FOUND IN LOCKERS 

A number of items were retrieved from lockers at the end of the last school year 

which we would like to reunite with their owners. If you believe your child may 

have left something behind at the end of the Summer term, then please ask 

them to visit Miss Yeo in the Careers Office to check before Monday 16      

September. After this date the items will be disposed of. 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Wednesday 11 September   School Photographs 

Thursday 12 September  Year 12 Information Evening 

Thursday 19 September  5:30-8:30pm Fullbrook Open Evening for Y7 2020 intake 

Friday 20 September   Late start for students – details to follow 

Saturday 21 & Sunday 22 
September 

 Silver Duke of Edinburgh Assessed Expedition 

Monday 23 September  Deep Learning Day 1 

Monday 23 September  Fullbrook 6 – RAG Week 

Thursday 26 September 6-8pm My Fullbrook 6 Experience 

 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us 
via:  
info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    
concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         
homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 
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